
  

    

 

Dear friends,  

 In 2020 the Argentine group continued with the organization of the Colloquium 

that was going to be held in Buenos Aires. We got in touch with the rapporteur and we 

are studying in depth the topics of the future Congress. In March, due to the 

Pandemic, social activities were suspended, we had to start working, participating in 

academic activities and teaching classes from our homes, in addition to taking care of 

housework. For this reason

hasn't been decided yet.  

 We sent comments about the projects of the questionnaires of the four 

colloquia.   

 We are waiting for the resumption of face

to carry out virtually the Buenos Aires colloquium.

 We also had to cancel a seminar that we had planned to do in the middle of the 

year with the Spanish group in Buenos Aires.

 We had talks with the Brazilian group to hold a virtual seminar, at the end of 

this year or at the beginning of the following.

 We assume that until the vaccine appears we are not going to be able to do the 

activities we had programmed or that we will have to hold them virtually. That's all.

 Best Regards 

 

Javier A. De Luca 
Argentine Group 
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